Benefit Programs Committee
Aka Financial Services

June 21, 2016

Attendees:  Cindee Steinhauser, Chair [Henrico], Tiffany Gordon [Matthews], Faye Owhin, Henrico], Maryann Rogers [Charlottesville], Nancy Jackson [Charlottesville] via teleconference: Polly Hewitt[Staunton], Justine Carter-Moats [Stanton], June Fisher [Campbell], Lisa Tatum [Fairfax], Kathy Sumby [Prince William], Elaine Burgess [Va Beach], Lisa Butler [Northumberland], Lucy Rodriguez [Chesterfield], Jackie Williams [Fairfax], Nicole Kirven [Stafford].

“Bridges out of Poverty” was our presentation for this meeting.  Judy Kraft, VIEW Supervisor from Henrico County and a certified trainer in Bridges provided the presentation. She posed the question, How is poverty viewed and how is influences the decisions we make in our work and how decisions are made for clientele.  Middle class is based on achievement and moving forward while poverty is relationship based.  She shared the 12 Key points on which “Bridges out of Poverty” is based.  Questions were asked in the application of these principles with VIEW clients and an open discussion was held.  

Nancy Jackson provided an overview of the P2 pilot from Charlottesville’s perspective.  Issues were found in ABAWD and some income screens.  She shared that clients will receive a new EBT card when converted into VaCMS.  Nancy also shared that staff liked the product and are looking forward to the 7/11/16 implementation of TANF into VaCMS.

A lively discussion regarding merging cases that contained both ABD and F&C.  The final outcome was that each locality must develop their business practice to best serve the citizens of the locality.

Committee charges for the coming year were reviewed with only the Energy Program deleted from consideration.  No new charges were developed for approval by VLSSE.
The chair presented for approval by the committee the attendance policy for continuation of voting membership on the committee.  It was determine that to be maintained as a committee member in good standing, attendance at 2 of the 3 quarterly meetings would be the measure.  “Excused” absences would entail vacations, illness and events beyond the control of the member such as remaining at the agency to provide coverage for the director.  This is important for the committee as we move towards the legislative season and commenting on bills presented to our committee for review.

Presentations for the future meeting were determined to include major program information and VaCMS as we move towards the closure of ADAPT.  In July, Andrea Gregg, Energy Program Manager will be the presenter.
The next meeting will be held July 15, 2016 at Central Regional Office at 10:00 am.

